
 

Warrington Township Historic Commission 
Meeting Minutes – December 12, 2022  

Meeting held at Yankee Farm, 1067 Folly Road, Warrington 
 
 

Attendance: 
Commission Members: Connie Ace - Chair, Guy Powell, Michael DeMaria, Kathy Newcomb, 
Roseann Diorka, Shu-I Tu  

Guests:  Warrington Township Supervisor: Ruth Schemm (Liaison) 
 Warrington Historical Society: Mary Roth - President, William Donohoe 

                
 Call to Meeting at 7:25 PM by Chair  

 
Meeting Minutes 

 
• WHC members approved meeting minutes of October 10, 2022.  There was no meeting minutes for 

the informal gathering of WHC on November 14, 2022. 
• Folly Road Schoolhouse renovation.  On December 5, 2022, Chair together with WHS officials (Mary 

Roth in person and Ken Samen on phone), township representatives (Barry Luber and Ruth 
Schemm), and the architect (Ben Phillips of Ralph Fey Architects) reviewed updated plan with two 
interested contactors (Jon Costanza of Sunpower Builders and Jon Atkin of Doylestown Building).   
o Bids will be divided to 3 components and should be received by the end of 2022. Actual 

construction is targeted for spring 2023. 
o Issues related to water/sewer utilities were discussed. 

• Mail.  None 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:47PM. 
 
                                                        Next Meeting January 9, 2023 (hybrid meeting) 
 
Shu-I Tu 
Warrington Historic Commission Secretary 


